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PERMANENT MISSION OF AFGHANISTAN TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE
26th Session of the UPR working group
Review of Lithuania 
Mr. President, 
Afghanistan would like to extend a warm welcome to distinguished delegation of Lithuania to the 26th session of the UPR and commends the well elaborated national report of Lithuania presented today.
Afghanistan values the efforts has been made by Lithuania since the first cycle of the UPR implementing the recommendation received by Lithuania including the ratification of the CED and OPCAT as well as the implementation of the fourth national programme on equal opportunities for women and men.
According its national report, Lithuania surpassed many European countries in term of equal wages for men and women. My Government believes that decreasing the gap between the wages for men and women can play an important role in reducing gender inequalities and therefore, we would like to congratulate Lithuania for achieving this. 
While encouraging Lithuania in the successful process of implementing last UPR’s recommendations, Afghanistan would like to recommend Lithuania the followings:
1. Monitor the effective application of the antidiscrimination legislation and to consider taking special measures to foster the integration process of national and ethnic minorities in the society,
2. Strengthen the efforts to prevent crimes committed with discriminatory or xenophobic motives and to bring perpetrators of such crimes to justice,
Afghanistan once again would like to thank the delegation of Lithuania for the well-elaborated presentation of their national report and wishes them all the best in implementation process.    
Thank you Mr. President. 
